
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL             DATE: JUNE 18, 2019 
 
FROM:  GENERAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT  WARDS: ALL  

 
SUBJECT: MEASURE Z - REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR AN INDEPENDENT 

CONSULTANT TO EVALUATE CURRENT AND FUTURE POLICING NEEDS OF 
THE CITY AND PROVIDE RECOMMENDATIONS IN LOCATING A NEW POLICE 
HEADQUARTERS 

 
 
ISSUE:  
 
Approve the issuance of a Request for Proposals to evaluate current and future policing needs of 
the City and provide recommendations in locating a new police headquarters.   
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  
 
That the City Council approve the issuance of a Request for Proposals to evaluate current and 
future policing needs of the City and provide recommendations in locating a police headquarters.  
 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:  
 
The Public Safety Committee (Committee) met on May 15, 2019, with Chair Perry and Member 
Adams present, to consider issuance of a Request for Proposals (RFP) to evaluate current and 
future policing needs of the City and provide recommendations in locating a new police 
headquarters.  After discussion, the Committee unanimously voted to recommend that the City 
Council approve the issuance of a Request for Proposals for an independent consultant to 
evaluate current and future policing needs of the City and provide recommendations in locating a 
new police headquarters.  
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Measure Z Spending Plan updated in November 2018 includes $13,083,908 towards the 
construction of a New Police Headquarters, estimated at $35,000,000.   
 
 
DISCUSSION:   
 
Trends in policing are always evolving. Retaining a consultant that specializes in providing 
governmental agencies with recommendations in effective policing will provide the City with 
valuable information in meeting the public safety needs of the community and in locating a new 






